
MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF EDUCATION

THE METROPOLITAN SCHOOL DISTRICT OF WASHINGTON TOWNSHIP

MARION COUNTY, INDIANA

Regular Meeting, February 25, 2009 - 7:07 p.m.

Present:        Mr. Kite, Mr. Dzwonar, Ms. Harris, Mrs. Spann Roddy and Mr. Wright

Absent:  
None


Others: Dr. Mervilde, Mrs. Sutton, Dr. Ewing, Mr. Licata, Mrs. Reynolds, Mr. Smith, Gretchen Becker, Loretta Conner, Penny Bigelow, Val Boots, John Hunter, Ralph Power, Mark Renholzberger, Ellie Renholzberger, Nichole Dennis, Cristina Moore, Shannon Thompson, Marta Carter, Brian Kelley, Amy Miller, Stephanie Cohen, J. Smith, Margarette Hansen, Ginny Hacker, Bill Turner, Jo Schmucker, Jackie Munff, Rachel Stoltsman

Presiding:
Mr. Kite, President

Mr. Kite called the Regular Meeting to order at 7:07pm with the recitation of the pledge of allegiance led by Mr. Smith. 

Approval Consent Agenda


Dr. Mervilde recommended that the Board approve the Consent Agenda including the following items:

· Approval of the Minutes of the Regular Meeting of February 11, 2009 and the February 11, 2009 Memorandum of Executive Session

· Approval of Claims Docket totaling $3,789,896.67

· The Personnel Report which includes: One Childrearing Leave (6); Two Retirements (3); (4) and Two Paid Leaves (1); (2)

· Approval or Acceptance of Non-competitive Grants, Gifts and Donations – There were no non-competitive grants presented for approval.


Ms. Harris moved approval of the Consent Agenda as presented.  Mr. Wright seconded.  Passed unanimously.
Superintendent's Announcements 


Dr. Mervilde discussed the Federal Economic Stimulus package and what affect it may have on Washington Township Schools.  While the details of the distribution process are currently unkown, he said the good news is that the money should help deliver better programming and facilities. 


Spring ISTEP testing will begin on March 2, 2009.  Dr. Mervilde said this test may change the face of accountability.


The District continues to deal with the aftermath of the tragic death of Christopher Beltz.  The investigation is ongoing. The District has hired an investigative firm to do an independent investigation. A task force has been formed to study all traffic and transportation issues at every school in Washington Township.  The Board will receive a report in a few weeks and the Board and the community will know what was learned and how the District will work to ensure that such an accident does not happen again.


The State Legislature continues to meet and it is shaping up to be a very interesting session. All patrons are encouraged to stay in contact with their legislators with regard to public education issues.  

Comments from the Public

There were no comments from the public.

Information and Board Discussion Topics

1. Foundation Update – Mrs. Hacker


Mrs. Ginny Hacker, Executive Director of the Washington Township Schools Foundation and Mr. Smith, Vice President of the Foundation Grants Committee, gave an update on the Foundation.  The Foundation was incorporated in 1985 and has returned over $2 million private dollars back to the classrooms.  The Foundation did an extensive study of a request that came to them from the District in relation to the International Baccalaureate Program the District would like to implement in grades K-12.  The entire Grant Committee voted unanimously to recommend to the larger Board that they provide $50,000 for in-service training for approximately 130 teachers in the inquiry method of teaching.  The Foundation also made a five year commitment of $250,000 in private funds to support the K-12 International Baccalaureate initiative. The Board had brief discussion and thanks to the Foundation for its support of the effort.


The Foundation’s annual Gala “For the Love of Learning” will be held at the Central Library downtown on March 14, 2009.  

2. Voice Over Internet Protocol (VoIP) – Mr. Kneebone and Mr. Licata


Mr. Kneebone provided an overview of the VoIP system the District plans to implement to replace the District’s aging analog, PBX phone systems.  The District currently has 14 different phone systems.  Eleven of the systems were installed between 1994 and 1995.  Parts for many of the systems are no longer available.  In 2004, VoIP was one of the objectives considered in the Township’s decision to move forward with a fiber optic cable connection between all buildings. Some enhancements offered by VoIP are increased conferencing capability, unified messaging, single point management, a more detailed call logging and E911.  E911 provides greater detail of the location of the emergency to first responders, automatically notifies Washington Township staff when an emergency call is placed and has an advanced paging system.  Mr. Licata shared the financial data related to the implementation of VoIP.  The Board had questions.  Discussion took place.


Administration would like to bring a recommendation for approval of VoIP to the Board at the April 8, 2009 Regular Board Meeting.

3. 0000 Policies – Ms. Harris and Mr. Kite


Ms. Harris and Mr. Kite provided the Board with an overview of the 0000 Policies they have reviewed with Dr. Hibbard.  Some grammatical and typing changes will be made before bringing back to the full Board for a first reading.

4. Elementary Enrollment Management Board Discussion


Dr. Mervilde shared a PowerPoint of some of the Elementary Enrollment Management options and their respective pros and cons.  Mr. Licata shared financial data on the lease purchase of modular classrooms.  The Board asked questions of the administration and had discussion prior to hearing comments from the public.


Members of the public, Rachel Stutsman, Stephanie Cohen, Loretta Conner, Penny Bigelow, Lisa Riley and Lynn Langdon presented comments to the Board on the Elementary Enrollment Management proposals.  

Board Comments/Liaison Reports


Mr. Wright was a guest at the Riviera Club to talk about education he said it was a very lively and interesting discussion.  He passed out a 1973 article about Board service.


Ms. Harris went on the Spring Mill and Crooked Creek School Tours and appreciated the principals’ discussion of student achievement and how they approach it at their schools. She also attended a parent meeting at Spring Mill where Dr. Mervilde answered any questions or concerns parents had. Ms. Harris attended the Parent Council meeting where a representative from CEEP gave a presentation on block scheduling.  


Mr. Dzwonar participated in the Westlane School Tour and expressed how helpful he finds these school and staff visits. He thanked Dr. Mervilde and staff for putting together the Elementary Enrollment Management pros/cons document.


Mrs. Spann Roddy went on the Spring Mill and Westlane School Tours. She thoroughly enjoyed the presentations from the principals. On Monday she attended a reception for Indiana State University’s new President. She said it was very interesting to listen to the new President talk about the changes they want to implement at Indiana State University and the connections they’d like to develop with schools like MSDWT.


Mr. Kite went on the Allisonville and Crooked Creek School Tours.  He said the principals have really made a genuine effort to provide information that you may not have heard before.  He also attended the Parent Council meeting and the John Strange Title I Parent Night (at which students received books).  Mr. Kite was invited to attend a meeting at Faith Missionary Church next to Nora Elementary School to give his thoughts about the ESL group to which he is the Board liaison.

Adjournment


There being no further business, Mr. Kite adjourned the meeting at 9:37 p.m.
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